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JANUARY 25, 2022 — PRESS RELEASE

Courts are required to evaluate and, if needed, reestablish the boundaries and caseloads of the Magisterial
District Courts within the Judicial District every ten years in the year following the Federal Census pursuant to 42
Pa. C.S.A. §1503. Cambria County has eight Magisterial District Courts within the 47® Judicial District. Each
Magisterial District in Cambria County has been evaluated on population, caseload and workload measures. Based
upon that evaluation, the Court proposes no changes thereby reestablishing those eight Magisterial District Courts
as they currently exist in Cambria County and will submit a proposal to the Pennsylvania Supreme Court
recommending the same.

The proposed reestablishment plan for Cambria County will be available for thirty days thereby allowing
for public comment. The plan can be viewed in the Cambria County Court Administrator’s Office and within the
eight Magisterial District Courts, as well as on the Cambria County website www.cambriacountypa.gov under
Courts/Court Administration and Courts/Magisterial District Judges.

Public comments may be mailed to the Cambria County Court Administrator’s Office, 200 South Center
Street, Ebensburg, PA 15931 or may be emailed to redistrict@co.cambria.pa.us no later than February 24, 2022.
All public comments must be in writing and include the full name and address of the sender. Comments on the
proposed reestablishment will be included with the final proposal that will be forwarded to the Supreme Court of
Pennsylvania for approval.



